
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

JuneBoard Meeting Minutes 
June 1, 2022 

 
Board Members Present (Incl. Zoom): 
Dennis Ball  Ken Herrington Janet Lucido  Joe Cassinerio  
Mark Locatelli  Diana Dean  Michael Quiroz Henry Pretzer 
Kevin Nehring William Ewy 
Guests: 
Zoom: 
 
Meeting Opened:  6:40PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball 
Meeting Protocol Reminders:  Whomever has the floor has the floor.  No 
interruptions.     
 
MayBoard Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve byWilliam E., 2nd by Joe C.  
Approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  No report.  
 
Advocacy:  No report.    
 
C2K:Dennis B.:He still needs the proclamation before the ride.  He is getting 
signatures and it will be voted on June 7.  The County of Fresno, US Forestry  Service 
and Cal Trans needs it for the use of the roads and facilities.  There is a $500 fee for 
the Forest Service.  He will have the Clovis police escort at the start.  They will block 
the intersections to the edge of town.  Cliff products gave us a donation.  Diana D. 
has everything scheduled for volunteers, shopping, inventory, rest stops and storage 
facility.  Time cut-offs are 4 pm for the turn to Kaiser Pass, 7 pm Shaver rest stop 
and finish line 10 pm.  Kevin N. is handling SAG.  He has 11 drivers.  Special SAG 
signs will be made for this ride.  Rob Mavis is handling radio.   
 
C2K Rest Stops:  Mary Stubblefield will have training at packet pickup.  Training 
information will be sent out ahead of time.  Packet pickup will be from 4-8 pm at the 
Clovis Rodeo Grounds. 
 
Create Team for New Event Manual:   Dennis B.:  There are no event manuals and 
they need to be created.   He would like volunteers.  Dennis believes there is a 
binder with ride information and he will look for it. 



 
2023 Budget Committee Meeting:  Dennis:  Perhaps in July?  Table for next 
meeting. 
 
Quarterly Member Meeting:  Mark L.:  The next meeting is June 29 at the Coke 
Hallowell Conference Room at 6:30 p.m.  Sarah Parkes will be the speaker. 
 
New Business:  Joe C. brought up there are more E-bikes on the road now and we 
should market to the owners that FCC is E-bike friendly.  Dennis B. received an email 
about a man who invented a sweeper that goes on a bicycle that cleans bike lanes.    
 
Meeting Adjourned:7:59PM 
 
Respectfully submitted Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary 
 
 
 

 


